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IN THE NEWS

NEW DIRECTORS

Two new directors, Wendy O’Brien, and Carmela Lacayo were elected to the SHEHA Board of Directors at the Annual Meeting held on September 27, 1999.  The individual roles and responsibilities of the Directors has changed:

Thomas Barth - President

Vito Paoletta - Vice President

Wendy O’Brien - Secretary

Howard Lontoc - Treasurer

Carmella Lacayo - Director at Large

BLOCK CAPTAINS

A Block Captain is a Board member who is assigned to present the concerns of homeowners of specific streets in the Estates. The new Block Captain assignments are:

Clybourn Ave. & Meseta - Tom Barth, ph:  951-5846

Janetta Way – Wendy O’Brien, ph:  951-4651

Orcas Ave. - Vito Paoletta, ph:  352-6412

Wicks St. - Howard Lontoc, ph:  951-9952

Please contact your Block Captain the next time you need to bring an issue to the attention of the Board. You may also use the enclosed Action Form to bring matters of concern to the Board’s attention.
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The Halloween Trick-or-Treating was a big hit again this year.  Some homeowners reported that almost 500 children came to their door to receive goodies.  Thank you to all who participated in the event and a special thank you to Eric Hamilton for arranging for the City Council resolution authorizing the street closures as well as for arranging the security patrol.

RESERVE STUDY

The draft of a new, calculated-from-scratch Reserve Study has been completed and was made available to homeowners on November 15, 1999, at the Homeowners Meeting.  Comments have been made and returned to the contractor who prepared the study.  The new Reserve Study indicates that the Association should be contributing more to the Reserve Fund to cover anticipated work (mostly bridle trail rebuilding).  The Reserve Study findings, as well as how we will plan and fund future work, will be discussed at the upcoming Budget Preview Meeting to be held on January 24, 2000.

YEAR 2000 CALENDAR

We’re trying to plan ahead this year to make it easier for homeowners to be more active in the affairs of the Estates.  Our tentative schedule for the year is as follows.

Jan ?:
Janetta Way dead-end cleanup project?

Jan ?:
Deep ruts on Helen trail repaired?

Jan 24:
Budget Preview Mtg. (discuss budget issues)

Feb 7: 
Final Budget Mtg. (approve 00-01 budget)

Feb 15:
Approved Budget mailed to homeowners

Mar 27:
Homeowners’ Mtg.

Apr 1:
New Fiscal Year begins

May ?:
Trails Repair and Refurbishment begins?

May ?:
Fire hydrant painting party?

May 8:
Homeowners’ Mtg.

Jun 26:
Homeowners’ Mtg.

Aug 7:
Homeowners’ Mtg.

Sep 16:
Annual Block Party

Sep 26:
Annual Mtg. (elect three new directors)

Oct 31:
Annual Halloween Trick-or-Treating

Nov 14:
Homeowners’ Mtg. (last one for the year)
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Home prices in the Estates have continued to rise. We had a few sales of distressed properties, but their lower prices haven’t seemed to hurt neighborhood property prices.  Estates homeowner and Real Estate Agent, Judy Sonney, provided the following information about 1999 Estates property sales: 

Date    Price
       House      Lot  Size

2/99    $363,000   2092 ft2     42,756ft2  

3/99    $302,000   2464 ft2     61,370ft2      (distressed)

3/99    $500,000   2647 ft2     20,000 ft2    

5/99    $460,000   2619 ft2     19,344 ft2  

5/99    $345,000   2851 ft2     21,682 ft2     (distressed)

9/99    $425,000   2523 ft2     39,690 ft2 

 ---      $464,000   2854 ft2     19,850 ft2     (sale pending)  

The wide range of Estates prices (almost a $200,000 range) illustrates how the condition of a property and the general improvements to a property can greatly affect the selling price.  It’s a not-so-subtle reminder to keep what is probably the biggest investment of our life in tip-top shape.

COMINGS AND GOINGS

The Welcome Committee recently welcomed the following new Estates homeowner:


Mr. Gleason – 10120 Janetta Way

VOLUNTEERISM MAKES IT WORK

It takes the efforts of numerous volunteers to keep our Estates looking so beautiful. We are planning to continue the general upgrade and repair of the common areas as well as the volunteer effort to keep our neighborhood looking its best.  Plans for the upcoming year include:

· Repair damaged bridle trail railings.

· Repaint barrier posts and fire hydrants.

· Repaint front entrance bench.

· Fill in deep ruts and refurbish problem areas of the Estates bridle trails.

· Plant ground cover at the end of Janetta to prevent soil erosion and the associated mud flows in the street.

Please volunteer at least three or four hours this coming year to help out on one of these or any other neighborhood repair and improvement projects.  If only one person from every household contributes four hours next year, we’ll have 312 volunteer hours. Wow! Imagine what we could accomplish.

COORDINATORS AND SUPERVISORS

Many of the upcoming large repair and improvement projects will be done by contractors but we will need volunteers to help obtain bids, coordinate work, and do a little bit of supervision.  If you are good at coordinating and supervising and want to help out, just give a Board member a call.  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR

The Board is looking for a new volunteer to head up the Association Newsletter (Chief Editor?). The newsletter is published about four times per year.  The new Editor would be responsible for developing the content, editing the newsletter, coordinating review and approval with the Board, and printing the master copy.  Other volunteers can handle all copying and mailing.  How about it?  If you are interested, feel free to call Tom Barth to discuss the details. 

COMMITTEE NOTES 
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Greetings from the Landscaping Committee. Over the last year we have tried to reduce overall costs by using plants that are evergreen, drought resistant, and slow growing.  Our planting party in June was a big success, and thank you again to all those who participated. During the first quarter we are planning to place bulbs throughout the planters for some flair and color. This Spring, we will be planting five flats of flowers spread throughout the existing plants and roses.  To stretch our maintenance budget, we purchased a locking waterproof box which houses' a new sprinkler timer and existing Malibu light timers. While this was an expense in 1999, we believe the vandalism and weather protection this purchase offers, far outweighs the expense. 

 Jordan Landscape is still the company maintaining our bridle paths and trails. During some of the homeowner meetings, members have brought particular landscaping problems to the attention of the board. We then contact Jordan to correct the issue. To expedite this process, we would like to implement the "Action Form" included with this newsletter. This will give us specific information which we can use to keep the common areas clean and groomed. 

To members who have homes with bridle paths in front, remember to trim your trees and shrubs back for horse clearance.  Ten feet off the ground should suffice. If in doubt, trim a little higher.

Are your culverts clear? If you have cement drainage ditches below or above your property, you may want to check them for brush, leaves, and debris before the rains come. Each homeowner is responsible for clearing the culverts on their property. If your culvert is blocked and causes flooding into your neighbors yard, you are liable - not the Association.
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With the addition of many new homeowners in the Association, we felt this would be a good time to review the function of the Architectural Committee as outlined in your CC&R's. The goal of this committee is to help homeowners maintain an overall aesthetically pleasing view of their individual homes as well as the Estates. Contrary to rumors, this committee is neither the “good taste police” nor the "weed patrol." They exist to help alleviate any potential problems between you and your neighbor over structural or landscaping issues.

We ask if you are planning to do any remodeling to your home, build a shed, paint the house, put in horse stalls, or do any major landscaping, to please fill out an Architectural Review form. These forms are available from any Board Member, and basically outline the dates and scope of the work. This form (and any attached plans, drawings) are taken to your immediate neighbors to see if the changes effect them. If there are objections, we help mediate the differences until all parties are satisfied. The Committee reserves the right to approve a submission over a neighbor(s) objection.  Examples of review items: New fence, painting, remodeling, sheds, tree planting, hedges, pools, decks, patios, porches, barns, pipe corrals, gates, and garages.  Examples of non-review items: planting flowers, new carpet, trimming trees, and plumbing work.  FYI, the best way to help your project get approved is to talk to your neighbors well in advance and let them know what you would like to accomplish. Who knows, maybe they will help pay for part of a new fence. When in doubt, fill out an Architectural Review form. These are also submitted to Community Property Management and become legal documents in their files.

THANK YOU! 

To everyone who contributed so much in 1999 to make the Estates a better place to live, thank you.  With your continued support, 2000 will be an even greater year for the Estates. 
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